
Motivation 
18 March 2021 

 
We, Johan and Petro Kruger, purchased the property situated at 6 Crawberry Close, Green Pastures, 
Erf 13638 in 2007 from Mr Ott.  The property was purchased with the existing Sholin retaining wall 
already built on the Crawberry Street (Northern) side.  At the time, we received plans from the 
seller, duly approved by both the Municipality and the HOA architect at the time, Mr André Vercueil.  
We trusted that these plans were correct and in order since they were approved.   
 
We have now sold the property in October 2020, when it came to light with the HOA inspection that 
the retaining wall was not indicated on the plans we had in our possession.  I went to the 
Municipality and looked at the file at the building plans division and found the attached plan (2007 
Approved plan showing wall.pdf) on file.  You will see that a Mr Robert Botha, who was employed by 
the Municipality at the time, “Revised” the plan and noted the Sholin retaining wall and approved 
same.  We also received a re-issued Occupation Certificate in line with the amended approved plans 
of 2007 (see attached Occupation Certificate.pdf).  The architect advised us that this was the only 
required procedure at the time and was acceptable. 
  
We hereby, respectfully, request that you consider in favour of the permanent departure of the 
4.5m street building line to accommodate the Sholin Wall.   
 
We are in the process of having new as-built plans approved by both the HOA and the Municipality 
to ensure that the plans at the Municipality are correct from here onwards.  This is costing us 
R12 696.00 so far just in architect fees. 
 
We furthermore wish to advise that it is not due to our doing that this deviation happened and in 
view of the fact that we did not have much control over the sequence of events leading to a re-
submission to the Municipality at the time, we respectfully request that the Municipality would 
please waive the submission fees for this Departure of R1885.00. 
 
As you can see from the above, we are co-operating with the Municipality as far as our resources 
allow us to.  We are also standing at risk of losing the sale due to all these complication, which we 
were honestly and sincerely not aware of.  It has also caused a delay with the transfer and the 
purchasers refuse to move in, hence we have been receiving no income on this property since it was 
sold in October 2020 and it is financially creating a big burden for us.  We also still have to carry all 
the other normal monthly expenses up until transfer, i.e. insurance, rates, water and sewage, 
electricity service fee, levies. 
 
Our plea is to please consider this motivation and application for a deviation favorably. 
 
Thanking you in advance. 
 
Johan and Petro Kruger 
 
  
 


